HIGH POINT REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL

299 PIDGEON HILL ROAD – SUSSEX, NJ 07461-2733 fax 973-875-0904 www.hpregional.org

Mr. Seamus W. Campbell
Director of Curriculum & Instruction
Phone 973-875-3170
SCampbell@hpregional.org

Dr. Scott D. Ripley
Superintendent
Phone 973-875-7204
SRipley@hpregional.org

Mr. James Minkewicz
Business Administrator/Board Secretary
Phone 973-875-7205
JMinkewicz@hpregional.org

September 14, 2022

Dear High Point Community:

We are experiencing a recent increase of COVID positive cases among members of the High Point community. While former restrictions have been eased, it is important that we remain mindful of hygiene practices that limit the spread of viruses: practice distancing, if possible and appropriate; thoroughly wash hands; keep hands away from the face; sneeze into a tissue or handkerchief; remain home if symptomatic, etc. Please also remember that a five-day quarantine period remains in effect for anyone testing positive for COVID; upon returning from quarantine, masks must be worn from day six through day 10.

We want very much to keep all of our students and staff in school so that we can experience learning among our peers and to continue the tremendous start to the school year. There are no current plans or expectations that the general protocols, communicated in the <u>August 16 letter</u>, will change; however, being mindful of mitigation practices is something that will help our students, staff and community. Should any changes be forthcoming, we will communicate those as soon as possible. We wish all a successful and happy school year and we hope to see everyone on Thursday September 15, at Back-to-School Night.

Sincerely,

Scott D. Ripley, Ed.D. Superintendent